

## SOUTH TRUMPINGTON PARISH MEETING

### **Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Meeting held in Meeting Room One at Trumpington Meadows Primary School on Tuesday 10 October 2017 at 7.30 pm**

Present: Stephen Collinson (Chairman) Jason Clarke (South Cambridgeshire District Council) plus 9 electors.

In attendance: Cllr Doug Cattermole (District Councillor), Andrew Roberts (Trumpington Residents Association), Vicky Haywood (Cambridge City Council), Linda Frost (Trumpington Meadows Community) and Ben Stoehr (Clerk).

#### **1 Welcome**

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.

#### **2 Approval of the minutes of the last meeting**

Approved with changes on item 8 line 3 from decking sections to decking all sections and Decision Item b from Charmian to Charmain.

#### **3 Clerk update**

The Clerk updated the meeting on the progress with the bank account and the affiliations agreed at the previous meeting. Details about other suitable affiliations were circulated to the meeting.

#### **4 South Cambridgeshire District Council Update**

Cllr Doug Cattermole (District Councillor) introduced himself and informed the meeting that the district would have 3 district councillors from May 2018.

Jason Clarke gave an update on the notice boards. The notice board at the rear of the School is currently being used to publish the agenda. It may be necessary to install a new notice board, possibly near the shops. It was agreed to contact Barratt Homes to see if they would install one for the Parish Meeting.

Trumpington Meadows Management (TMM) Meetings happen quarterly and the Parish Meeting have a place on the group. It was agreed that Philip Allen would attend and report back to the Parish Meeting.

The Southern Fringe Forum meetings are open for everyone to attend.

#### **5 Communications Update**

No one from the community had come forward to build a website. It was agreed to contract John Barron to build the website for up to £500 including hosting and domain name etc. <sup>Prop P Allen 2nd W Symonds</sup> All in favour.

#### **6 Neighbourhood Watch (NHW)**

The Chairman updated the Meeting on Crime issues in the Parish. Vicky Haywood agreed to send information on NHW schemes and this would be discussed at the next meeting.

#### **7 Planning/Roads**

Jason Clarke gave an update on the existing parking scheme in the development and the new Cambridgeshire County Council (CCC) scheme. The CCC scheme is almost ready to be consulted on.

Jason Clarke reported on the spine road. It will be 20mph and will have signage and traffic calming. Concerns over the existing traffic calming on Consort Ave were raised. P Allen is to raise the concerns at the TMM meeting. Vicky Haywood raised Speedwatch schemes and their benefits.

The Plans are to be sent to parishioners and the Parish Meeting to consider before the Spine Road is built.

The danger for pedestrians at Waitrose was raised, including the lack of pedestrian phasing on the traffic lights. This is to be discussed at the next meeting.

**8 Update from Trumpington Meadows Community (TMC)**

Linda Frost gave an update on TMC activities and future events. Information was provided about road closure on Forty Acre Road.

**9 Update from Trumpington Residents Association (TRA)**

Andrew Roberts reported on the Park and Ride development and Bus provision including updates from the Local Liaison Forum meeting and Greater Cambridge Partnership Executive Board meeting.

Cllr Cattermole outlined the details of Rural Travel Hubs and a project underway looking at these.

Concerns were raised about the location of the proposed decking and its impact on housing and the school. It was agreed that the Chairman, D Gill and Jason Clarke would write a letter of objection.

**9.5 Update from Cambridgeshire City Council**

Vicky Haywood gave an update on events including “Trumpington Voices” and “Let’s get volunteering with time credits” details of the Time Credits scheme were given.

**10 Items for the next meeting**

Adoption of policies  
Setting of Budget and Precept for next financial year  
Street lighting in parish

**11 Date of next meeting**

16 January 2018

The Meeting was closed at 9.15pm

Signed (Chairman): ..... Date: .....